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This year just flew by. I can hardly believe that
my term is just about over. I would like to
express my sincere gratitude to all the New
York District Kiwanians for helping Susan and
me to have a year that won’t be easily forgot-
ten. You have opened your arms and offered
us the utmost hospitality and the most beau-
tiful memories of each special place through-
out this great state. Thank you seems hardly
enough to say, but it is heartfelt.

The New York District Convention went
off very well. Peter Papastrat and his com-
mittee did an outstanding job making sure
we all had a wonderful time. I know that
many of you took advantage of the learning
opportunities at the terrific forums, now
Governor Elect Joseph Corace put together.
Congratulations, Joe on your election to the
office of Governor Elect. I would also like to
take this opportunity to congratulate
Governor David Rothman and First Lady
Debra on their election. First Lady Susan and
I will be here to help you in whatever you
need. This will be a very special year for the
two of you and I know you will enjoy it.

Of course, it goes without saying, I could
not have done this job without the help of
District Secretary/Treasurer Joe Eppolito and
his assistant Gerald Payanoff. Thank you
District Chairman for all your efforts on
behalf of Kiwanis and our children.

I was very proud of all the Kiwanians who
quickly collected food, clothing, first aid kits,
luggage and essentials for the victims of
Katrina, a devastating hurricane. Thank you
Mike Malark for your efforts in making sure
the items got to Kiwanians of the Gulf Coast
area. We should all be proud of ourselves. It’s
the devotion to service that makes our
organization great!

Hudson Valley Resort and KI Convention in
Hawaii, where we successfully elected PG
Tom DeJulio as Int l Trustee. We were able to
help some Kiwanians attend the Convention
in Hawaii with an affordable District package.

I would like to thank District Kiwanians for
their cooperation, friendliness and help
throughout the year towards me as the 2004-
05 District Secretary/Treasurer. We were able
to reduce a number of District expenses,
enhance rental income, modernize the office
with technology & equipment and give the
office a much needed physical face-lift that all
will be proud of when visiting the office in
Utica, NY. The history of the District is promi-
nently displayed for Kiwanians and visitors to
enjoy. I especially want to thank my
wife Virginia and my children for putting up
with the many trips I took to the District Office
. I will continue to be the NY District KI
Foundation Chair, a member of the new TAG
Team and serve on one KI and KIF Committee
during 2005-06.
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2005 Binghamton Convention Resolutions
Proposed Resolution #1 – Dedication of
the Convention to Domenic Sciarrotta Sr.

Domenic Sciarrotta Sr., a member of the
Kiwanis Club of Peninsula since 1983, is an
outstanding example of a real Kiwanian:

Domenic's extraordinary Kiwanis career
has included dedicated service at the Club,
Divisional and District levels, most notably as
1989 & 1996 Distinguished Club President,
1999-2000 Distinguished Lieutenant
Governor of his Long Island Southwest
Division, and serving on the New York
District Foundation Board of Directors.

Under Domenic's enthusiastic and tire-
less leadership in his club and community,
lead to thousands of dollars being donated to
North Shore Pediatric Trauma Center, Anchor
Program for Special Children, Fireman’s
Programs, Thanksgiving for Families, Dream
Christmas projects, Toys for Children at
Christmas and many other projects.

Domenic was a tireless work, servant and
leader in the Long Island Southwest Division
for over twenty years. He will be greatly
missed by his loving & caring wife Lorraine,
his adult children Domenic, Jr., Angelo and
Cathy, his wonderful grandchildren, his com-
munity and us, his brothers & sisters in
Kiwanis.

Therefore be it resolved that:
In grateful recognition of all that he has

meant to and done for Kiwanis, for our District
and for the community at large, the New York
District of Kiwanis International hereby dedi-
cates this, its 88th Annual Convention to
Kiwanian Domenic Sciarrotta Sr.;

And be it further resolved that copies of
this resolution be provided to the Sciarrotta
family and entered into the minutes of this
Convention. •  •  •
Proposed Resolution #2 –
Congratulations to the election of Thomas
E. DeJulio, Kiwanis International Trustee

Thomas E. DeJulio, Esq., a member of the

Kiwanis Club of Fordham, the Bronx, has had
a distinguished career in the K-Family since
1966: President of his Mt. Vernon High
School Key Club, President of his Fordham
University Circle K Club, Kiwanian since
1972, President of the Mt. Vernon Kiwanis
Club, Lieutenant Governor of his Bronx
Westchester South Division, ten years on
various District Committees including five
years as Circle K Administrator, 1996-97
Governor of our District and several years as
a member or Chairman of important Kiwanis
International Committees.

In each of these positions and as Chief
Legal Counsel for Fordham University Tom
has proven himself an exceptional person
and an outstanding Kiwanis leader.

Throughout his entire adult life Tom and
we in the K-Family have enjoyed the great
benefit of having by his side his soul mate
and fellow Kiwanis leader Dr. Rosemary
DeJulio.

Therefore be it resolved that:
The delegates to this Convention hereby

enthusiastically congratulate the election of
Thomas E. DeJulio as Trustee of Kiwanis
International at the 2005 International
Convention and, on behalf of the entire New
York District, on his future election cam-
paigns;

And be it further resolved that a copy of
this resolution be entered in the minutes of
this Convention. •  •  •
Proposed Resolution #3 – On the service
of District Secretary/Treasurer Joseph C.
Eppolito for 2004-2005.

Joseph C. Eppolito, a member of the
Kiwanis Club of Liverpool, before and after
his term as our Past Distinguished District
Governor has been an extraordinarily dedi-
cated Kiwanian and a highly effective
Kiwanis leader.

Kiwanis and our District have been very
well served by Joe's dedicated service at all

Kiwanis levels, in particular as our 1999-
2000 Governor; where the New York District
led all of North America in growth. As District
Secretary/Treasurer we are grateful for the
modernization of the District Office in proce-
dures, technology, and professional appear-
ance, as well as  his many actions to reduce
operational costs and enhance revenues.

Through it all, Joe’s devoted wife, current
Lt. Governor Virginia, has been by his side
supporting him in all of his Kiwanis endeav-
ors, often at considerable personal sacrifice.

Joe will continue to serve at the Club,
Division, District and International levels and
will do so in the future.

Therefore be it resolved that:
The delegates to this Convention on

behalf of all New York District Kiwanians do
hereby express their thanks to Joseph C.
Eppolito and Virginia Eppolito for their many
contributions to Kiwanis at all levels over
many years and wish them many more years
of good health and happiness, and continued
service to Kiwanis;

And be it further resolved that copies of
this resolution be provided to the Eppolito
family and entered in the minutes of this
Convention. • • •
Proposed Resolution #4 – Thanks to all
who staged our 88th Annual Convention.

The planning for and staging of a
Convention requires effective coordination
and cooperation among the Convention City,
the Convention Hotel and the Kiwanis
Convention Committee to ensure a success-
ful Convention for our District and enjoyable
experience for Convention attendees.

Therefore be it resolved that:
Delegates of this Convention do hereby

express their thanks to the officials of the
City of Binghamton, to the Convention
Bureau and staff of the Binghamton Regency
and Holiday Inn Hotels, and most especially
to the Convention Chairman Peter Papastrat
and all the members of his Committee for
their essential contributions to the success
of the Convention and the comfort and
pleasure of the delegates and guests;

And be it further resolved that a copy of
this resolution be entered in the minutes of
this Convention. • • •
Proposed Resolution #5 – Our gratitude to
Joel Williams, Kiwanis International's
Representative to our Convention

Joel Williams, is presently serving a
three-year term as Trustee of Kiwanis
International, having been elected at the
88th International Convention in Indianapolis
in 2003. By its completion, Joel’s term as
Trustee will have included service as a mem-
ber of three International Board Committees.
He will be a Candidate for the highly signifi-
cant office of International Vice President /
Treasurer at the 2006 Convention in
Montreal.

Joel served with the distinction as an
active member and then as President of his
Kiwanis Club, Division Lieutenant Governor
and Distinguished Governor of his beloved
Alabama District.

Therefore be it resolved that:
The Kiwanians of the New York District of

Kiwanis International assembled at its 88th
annual Convention in Binghamton, New York,
do hereby express their appreciation and
gratitude to Joel Williams and his wife Teri
for their many positive contributions to the
success of this Convention;

And be it further resolved that a copy of
this resolution be entered in the minutes of
this Convention.

All resolutions passed with a voice vote at
the House of Delegates, Saturday, August 20,
2005.

• • •


